
                                  Thorpepark News May 2025 

Dear Parent/Carers, 
Welcome back to the final term of the year. We have lots of events, visits and visitors coming into 

school over the next few weeks so please check out the diary dates. We will be celebrating VE day 

80th anniversary on Thursday 8th May, this week. We will be asking the children and staff to wear 

red, white and blue for the day and we will be having a special singing assembly on Thursday.  
Kind regards  

Mrs Knight  
 

  

 

 

Reminder of important dates! 
School closes for half term on Thursday 22nd May at 1.50pm and reopens Tuesday 3rd June. 

Teaching training days are Friday 23rd May and Monday 2nd June.  

Promoting Reading at Home 

 

We have selected 

101 books which we 

want your child to 

read before leaving 

Thorpepark. You 

can recognise these 

books by the golden 

sticker on the front 

cover.  

  

 

Attendance for the school is currently 94% which is lower than the 

National average. It is important that your child attends school 

regularly.  

We are having an increase in holiday requests for the Summer term. 

Due to changes in guidance these will not be able to be authorised 

and could lead to a fine of £160 per child. Each adult living in the 

household will be expected to pay for each child.  Please avoid 

booking holidays during term time. If your child is absent, you must 

contact the office with a reason. Thank you.  

Reading is a life skill and last week we reminded all pupils the importance of practicing 

reading at home. Please can you make sure your child returns their reading book and 

reading log each week. If you have any schoolbooks at home, please return them.  

Friday will be the day when new books are sent out, unless your child needs a new book 

during the week. Remember your child can practice reading by going online and accessing 

their reading plus account.  

Remember all children from Year 1 to Year 6 are members of the local library at Greenwood 

Avenue. You can visit the library with your child/children and loan books free of charge.  



                 

 

 

 

 

  

 Just a reminder that KS2 

reading legend club 

happens every Tuesday 

and Friday at 8.30am in 

the KS2 library. Can you 

check if you have any 

library books at home to 

return when read?  

Thank you Mrs Taylor 

GENERAL 
INFORMATION 

• Please do not send your child with 

personal items or toys as we cannot 

take any responsibility for damage 

or loss.  

• Hopefully hot weather is on the 

way. Please apply suncream before 

school or send suncream in for your 

child, with a hat and a drink.  

• Cycling shorts can be worn as part 

of school uniform, but must be 

above knee and not hot pants.  

 Year 6 SATS 

Breakfast club 
It is SATS week for all Year 6 pupils, week 

commencing 12th May 2025.  

SATS tests will take place Monday to 

Thursday.  

 

We will be hosting a breakfast club in the 

KS2 hall for all Year 6 to join. This will be 

during SATS week and will start at 

8.15am. If your child is in Year 6 please 

encourage them to attend this club as it 

is a chance to meet up with their peers 

and have some fun before the tests. 

If your child is sitting their SATS and you 

are concerned or have any worries, 

please speak to us.  

 

If interested, let us 

know and we will 

email you the link.  

Some children joined in staff’s first aid 

training last week and learned basic CPR.  

 

 =

 

Thorpepark is one of the 

schools adopting the free 

breakfast club from DFE.  

Breakfast club is free for all 

children from Reception to 

Year 6. No booking required!  



         

 

Date  Event 
Wednesday 7th May  Zoo lab visiting Reception class pm 

Wednesday 7th May  Vision screening for Reception children am 

Thursday 8th May  Miss Seller’s class and ½ of Mrs Fleeman’s class Paintbox visit 

Thursday 8th May  Reception children school nursing team in for audio screening am 

Thursday 8th May  VE DAY 80th CELEBRATION. Pupils to wear red, white and blue. 

Friday 9th May  Miss Joyce’s class school visit to Hull University, part of the Children’s University 5 
experience programme.  

Friday 9th May  Mrs Taylor’s class and ½ of Mrs Fleeman’s class Paintbox visit 

Monday 12th May  SATS week for Year 6.  
Year 6 breakfast club in KS2 hall from 8am, Monday to Thursday.  
It is highly recommended if your child is involved in Year 6 SATS to attend the breakfast 
club.  

Monday 19th May  Year 6 Kelvin staff in to speak to pupils in year 6 who will be moving to Kelvin Secondary 
in September.  

Wednesday 21st May  Reception stay and play 9am to 10am  

Thursday 22nd May School closes for half-term at 1.50pm 

Friday 23rd May  
Monday 2nd June  

Training days for teachers.  
School not open for children. 

Tuesday 3rd June  School reopen to children 8.40am 

Tuesday 3rd June  This week is Year 4 Statutory multiplication test. Good luck Year 4! 

Friday 6th June Year 5 Venn Olympics at Doncaster Athletics club.  

Monday 9th June  Year 1 phonic screening test (all week)  
Year 2 phonic screening test for all pupils that did not pass in Year 1 

Tuesday 10th June  Dentist visiting all day to check pupils’ teeth. If your child needs any treatment you will be 
contacted by phone or by letter. 

Wednesday 11th June Miss Oliver’s class school visit to Hull University, part of the Children’s University 5 
experience programme. 

Friday 13th June  Father’s day shop open  
Year 2 will be able to select gifts on Thursday due to visit on Friday 

Friday 13th June Year 2 Yorkshire Wildlife Park. Pupils will be leaving at 8.30am. Can you make sure your 
child is on school site at 8.15am. Thank you  

Tuesday 17th June  Miss Oliver’s class visiting London for the day 

Tuesday 17th June  1 ½ classes of Reception pupils will be visiting East Park  

Tuesday 17th June/ Wednesday 
18th June 

Cyber prevent workshop for all Year 4 to Year 6 pupils 

Wednesday 18th June  1 ½ classes of Reception pupils will be visiting East Park 

Thursday 19th June  Future First Hull College to speak to Year 5 and 6 regarding careers. 

Monday 23rd June  Year 1 Hornsea trip. Pupils will be leaving at 9.15am  

Tuesday 24th June Mrs Crawforth’s class visiting London for the day 

Tuesday 24th June  A selection of children visiting East Park as part of the James Reckitt book awards 

Monday 30th June  Year 1 and 2 sports day (pm only) 

Tuesday 1st July Year 3 and 4 sports day (pm only) 

Tuesday 1st July Miss Joyce’s class visiting London for the day 

Wednesday 2nd July  Year 5 out all day at MKM for final Children’s University 5 experience programme 

Friday 4th July  Year 5 and 6 sports day (pm only) 

Thursday 17th July  School closes for Summer holidays at 1.50pm 
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We will be celebrating the anniversary of VE Day in school on 

Thursday 8th May. We will be having a special singing 

assembly to remember the occasion and the people who 

sacrificed their lives for our country.  

We will be asking all children and staff to wear red, white and 

blue for the day. 


